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Camp Officers: 

  

Commander: David Rawls 

1st Lt. Commander: David Fisher 

2nd Lt. Commander: Hank 

Arnold 

Adjutant/ Treasurer:  Pat Acton 

Chaplain: Jeff Young 

Color Sergeant: Bill Haas 

Quartermaster: Tristan Dunn 

Sergeant At Arms: Sam Nelson 

Camp Surgeon: Dr. Rick Price 

Dispatch Editor:  Jim Darden 

Commander Emeritus: Dr. Ira 

West 

Chaplain Emeritus: Dr. Charles 

Baker 

  

 

 

Fighting Joe Wheeler Camp 1372, 

Inc. C/O Adjutant 

P.O. Box 43362 

Vestavia Hills, AL 35243 

  

 

 

Please send articles or other 

information for inclusion in 

ñThe Dispatchò to 

Jim Darden ï Editor 

645 South Sanders Road 

Hoover, Alabama 35226 

Or e-mail km4qr@bellsouth.net 

Alabama: We Dare Defend Our Rights  
ñThe principal for which we contended is bound to reassert itself, though it 
may be at another time and  in another form.ò  - Jefferson Davis, May 1865 

The Next Camp Meeting will be at 7:00 pm,  Tuesday January 10 at 

The New Merkle House  3278 Cahaba Heights Rd, Birmingham, Ala. 

SCV CALENDAR  

January 10 CSA Medical Department Dr. Rick Price 

 

January 21 Lee/Jackson Banquet Dr. John Killian 

 

February 11 AGCA Gun Show ï recruiting table with Forrest Camp 

 

February 14 Scouts, Skirmishers and Sharpshooters       Bob Sorrel 

 

March 14 The Jack Hinson Story Ronnie Slack 

 

April 11 UDC  Sandra Pennington 

 

May 9 Nullification Crisis David Rawls 

 

June 10 AGCA Gun Show ïrecruiting table with Forrest Camp 

 

October 14 AGCA Gun Show ï  recruiting table with Forrest Camp 

http://www.fightingjoewheeler.org  

SCV Fighting Joe Wheeler Camp 1372 

FJWCamp1372@yahoogroups.com 
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Compatriots: 

 When I was younger I used to scoff when my parents would complain how much 

more quickly time flies as you get older.  Now I simply shake my head and admit that I was not as 

smart as I thought I was.  Anyway, it is the beginning of a new year and I hope that everyone has 

much happiness and success in all of your future endeavors.  

 While there is hope on the horizon, we must still be vigilant.  Political hacks 

unfortunately do not give up and slither away when they lose elections; they simply hide in the brush 

and await their opportunities to strike.  For example, in the recent VA funding bill, Democrats tried to 

add a rider stating that ñConfederate Flagsò (I.e., the 1864 Battle Flag) would not be allowed to fly on 

any Government property, including national cemeteries.  Despite the fact that the Republicans 

removed this language from the bill, bureaucrats at the VA arbitrarily put into force a rule that such 

flags would no longer be on anything but graves and even then only for short specific periods of time 

as they deign to allow.  Speaking as a lawyer, there are two major problems with this move: 1) such a 

rule is in violation of Free Speech; and 2) bureaucrats do NOT have the authority to create rules; it is 

their job to enforce rules promulgated by the elected politicians.  It is garbage like this that makes me 

cringe at our future if we choose to ignore dictatorial grabs of power by unelected, unaccountable 

people such as these. 

 Now to get off my soapbox and deal with other matters.  First, I would like to 

announce that all of the elected officers from last year have been re-elected.  I personally would like 

to thank David, Hank and Pat for the wonderful job they did over the past year and hopefully we can 

keep up the good work as well as improve.  Without them, nothing could get done.  We do, however, 

have a number of appointed slots available and if anyone would like to serve in these positions, 

please let us know; we would love to have all the help we can get. 

 Second, there is quite an agenda of events at the Divisional level for this quarter in 

which we can participate and enjoy: 1) the Robert E. Lee Day event in Montgomery on January 21; 

2) the Executive Committee Meeting in Montgomery on February 18; 3) please remember Flag Day 

on March 4; 4) the Alabama Education Conference in Prattville on March 25; and 5) remember to 

observe Confederate Memorial Day on April 26.  These events are not only educational and help us 

remember what and why our ancestors sacrificed so much for us and our children, but also are 

enjoyable in that we get to meet so many fellow brethren and sisters with whom we share this noble 

tradition and heritage. 

 Third, I would like to note that our very own 1st Lieutenant Commander, David 

Fisher, has been inducted into the Honorable Order of the Kentucky Colonels.  In my opinion this is a 

well deserved honor for a noteworthy individual in our camp.  Congratulations indeed! 

 Fourth, I look forward to the Camp Meeting on January 10th.  I ask that not only 

everyone come and participate but invite any and all to come and enjoy.  Our ancestors fought for a 

just cause and they deserve far more honor and respect for what they did.  Let us always honor their 

memory! 

  
Deo Vindice, 
David L. Rawls 

Commander 


